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879.
Mr M W Sibuyana (IFP) to ask the Minister of Water Affairs and Forestry:

Whether the inhabitants of Blouberg in Limpopo, are now supplied with drinkable water, following complaints about the salty taste of their drinking water; if not, why not; if so, what are the relevant details?
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REPLY:

The Department of Water Affairs and Forestry is conducting an investigation to determine the source of brackish (salty) water at Blouberg in Limpopo.  Since the complaint was communicated to my Department; six boreholes have been drilled and tested and all proved to be salty.  The report also indicated that the saltiness originate from the underground rocks.  Further investigation is in progress with the hope that drilling may strike a rock with (soft) water of acceptable (drinkable) quality.
The water supply in Blouberg Local Municipality depends entirely on underground water which lies on the Mogalakwena River Aquifer whereby the Aquifer is weathered Basalt.  The Springfield and Lesfontein villages were depending on two boreholes with the yield of 2,0 and 1,8 cubic metres of water per second (m/s) respectively, before and during the visit by the Portfolio Committee (31 July to 4 August 2006).  In August 2006 another borehole was drilled as part of the drought relief project dedicated to supply Lesfontein village.  All the water from the above-mentioned boreholes are brackish.  During December 2006 other six boreholes had been drilled which also provided only brackish water.
In addition to these endeavours, consultants have been appointed to conduct a feasibility study for the supply of acceptable water in the entire area.  The feasibility study has to be considered in conjunction with the following options:

1. Obtain water from Glen Alpine Dam which is 40km away from the villages concerned.  The supply of this water needs to be discussed with the farmers who at present are utilizing and planning to increase their farming activities and the available water in the Dam may not meet the increase in demand.

2. The other option, which is a long-term solution, will be ultimately to get water from Nandomi Dam to this area.  This needs to be considered together with the feasibility study report from the consultants.

The Capricorn District Municipality, through Blouberg Local Municipality, has put short-term measures in place of supplying portable water through two conveyancy water tankers to the affected and other villages.  The Municipality has plans to purchase a 9 000 litres conveyancy water tanker during 2007/08 financial year.

- 2 -

In addition to the above, as a short-term measure the Municipality has appointed service providers to investigate the possibility of the installing water softeners around Blouberg during their 2007/08 financial year that will improve the quality of the available brackish water.

In conclusion, I can mention that water softeners is not a sustainable solution as it is costly to maintain and operate.  Should this be implemented there will be a need to expedite options 1 and 2 above, as proposed by my Department.

